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Arboretum Neighbourhood Board 
Minutes of the Meeting held on Thursday 16th December 
2010 at the Madeley Centre, Rosehill Street 
 
Present: 
Councillor Farhatullah Khan (Chairman) Derby City Council  
Councillor Fareed Hussain Derby City Council 
Imke Goalby Derby City Council- Neighbourhood 

Manager 
Ashley Waterhouse Community Champion & Resident Board 

Member 
Zia Bhatti Derby City Council, Youth Service 
Gulfraz Nawaz Resident Board member 
Mohammed Sharief Voluntary Sector Board Member 
Sajda Kausar Derby PCT 
Monica Bailey Resident Board Member 
  
In Attendance  
Rubina Hanif Arzoo Stay and Play 
Nabeela Begun Arzoo Stay and Play 
Abdullah Shahjein Artcore 
Amanda Harker Artcore 
Nazaqat Ali Ashton Cricket Club 
Katie Andrews Derbyshire Police 
Ashley Lewis Streetpride 
 
1. Welcome, Introduction and Apologies 

 
Councillor F Khan welcomed everyone to the meeting and 
introductions took place. 
Apologies for absence were received from Cllr Shiraz Khan, 
Inspector Darren Roberts, Fasal Hussain, Simon Keeling, 
Maxine Bull, Tahira Waseem, Nasreen Akhtar, Shazia Parveen 
Inspector Keen and Inspector Nick Gamblin 
 

 

2. Declarations of Personal and/or Prejudicial Interest 
There were no declarations of interest received. 
 

 

3.  Declarations of late items 
None received 
 

 

4. Minutes of the Previous  Meeting and Matters Arising 
 
 
Item 4, page 2, ‘action’ column- Ashley Waterhouse asked for 
his initials to be corrected from AL to AW. 
 
The Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 6th October 
2010 were noted as an accurate record of meeting. 
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Matters Arising 
There were no matters arising. 

 
 
 

5. Arboretum Neighbourhood Board Budgets 2010/2011 
 
The Board received an update report which set out the status 
of the funds awarded to the Arboretum Neighbourhood Board 
for 2010/2011. Imke advised that the conditions set for Seek 
Diabetis Awareness in March 2010 had not been met and the 
funding has been returned to the budget. The group had been 
advised to re-apply. The additional £1000 was not reflected in 
the funding report.  
 
 
5.3.2 Community Budget Applications for funding 
 
The Board agreed to fund the following from the Highways, 
Youth and Community Safety budget: 
 
Arzoo Stay and play Agreed to fund £1000.00 
Artcore Agreed to fund in full £980.00 
PCSO Primary Challenge Agreed to fund up to £400.00 
Aston on Trent Cricket Club agreed to fund £1000.00  
 
The Board noted the remainder of the report.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

6. Absentee Landlords 
 
Adele Styles was not able to attend due to illness. The Board 
agreed to discuss this item at the next Board meeting. 
 

 

7. Arboretum Board Subgroups Progress Report 
 
Imke presented the Arboretum Board Subgroups progress 
report.   
 
A highways subgroup is to be arranged for January.  
Ashley Waterhouse is looking to hold a communications 
subgroup meeting on the 6th or 28th of January. He asked 
Board members to volunteer if they were interested in taking 
part. 
 
The report was noted. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

IG 
AW 

 

8. 
 
 
 

Shadow Youth Board 
  
Because of limited time at the meeting, Zia Bhatti advised he 
would email all board members a written progress update. 
 

 

9. Developing Social Capital- Arboretum Pilot 
 
Imke explained about the ‘Developing Social Capital’ Pilot in 
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Arboretum. 
The project aims to hold an event in March with the aim to: 

• bring together a community network 
• raise awareness of Personalisation and support available 

within the BME community 
• developing key community contacts for Personalisation 
• delivery of a co-production event to inform future service 

developments 
 
She asked for volunteers to work alongside Imke and relevant 
services in the delivery of the project. Ashley Waterhouse and 
Monica Bailey volunteered. Councillor Khan suggested also 
approaching Councillor Fareed Hussain and Sajda Kausar 
because of their expertise in the subject. 

10. Board priorities 2011-2012 
 
The Board agreed the following priorities for 2011-2012: 
 
Priority Focus on 
Creating a safer 
neighbourhood by reducing 
crime and fear of crime 

Anti social Behaviour 
(Graffiti, litter, noise, parking 
and vandalism) 
Alcohol issues 

Leading towards a Cleaner 
environment 

Bins on street, Fly tipping/ 
litter 

Support the economy Worklessness and 
supporting local businesses 

Highways and Transportation 
 

Highways have got a 
commitment to projects 
identified through the 
highways subgroup, which 
are ongoing.  
Although not highlighted as a 
key area of concern, there is 
recognition of the congestion 
and parking problems in the 
area surrounding Normanton 
Road. 
The Board has got a budget 
specifically allocated to 
highways, and feed in their 
priorities for the forthcoming 
year to Highways on a yearly 
basis (every October). 

Communication of the Board 
and Forums 

A high percentage of people 
feel they can not influence 
decision making.  

Creating a Stronger 
Community that builds trust 
and reduces tensions 
between communities and 
agencies. Particular focus on 

Although not highlighted in 
the polling results, there is 
evidence to suggest that 
there are many concerns 
locally regarding new and 

 
 
 
 
 

AW 
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New and Emerging 
Communities 

emerging communities, 
which could lead to 
increased community 
tension.   

11. Late Items 
 
There were no late items. 
 

 

12. Date and Time of Next Meeting 
 
The date of the next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday  
1 December at 4.30 pm at the Madeley Centre, Rosehill Street. 

 

 
 


